
 

AGENDA FOR 

 

YOUTH CABINET 

 
 
Contact:: Andrea Tomlinson 
Direct Line: 0161 253 5133 
E-mail: a.j.tomlinson@bury.gov.uk 
Web Site:  www.bury.gov.uk 
 
 
To: All Members of Youth Cabinet 
 

Councillors : G Campbell, R Caserta, J Frith, 
P Heneghan, K Hussain, D Jones, J Lewis, O'Brien, 
N Parnell and S Southworth 

 
 
Dear Member/Colleague 
 
Youth Cabinet 
 
You are invited to attend a meeting of the Youth Cabinet which will 
be held as follows:- 
 

Date: Thursday, 23 October 2014 

Place:  Town Hall Bury 

Time: 5.00 pm 

Briefing 

Facilities: 

If Opposition Members and Co-opted Members require 
briefing on any particular item on the Agenda, the 
appropriate Director/Senior Officer originating the 
related report should be contacted. 

Notes: Food will be available in the Balcony Bar from 
4.30pm – Access from the Elizabethan Suite 
entrance. 





AGENDA 
 
 

YC.1  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST   
 
Councillors on the Youth Cabinet are asked to consider whether they have 
any interest in any of the matters on the agenda and, if so, to formally 
declare that interest. 
  
 

YC.2  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING  (Pages 1 - 6) 
 

YC.3  MATTERS ARISING   
 

YC.4  ANTI SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR   
 
A representative from the Anti Social Behaviour Team will report at the 
meeting and answer questions raised in relation to issues around anti 
social behaviour.  
 

YC.5  YOUTH CABINET CAMPAIGN   
 
The Youth Cabinet Campaign was identified at the last meeting of the 
Youth Cabinet:- 
 
Young people want more opportunities to access adults they can talk to. 
Young people want an independent person in schools who can mediate 
between staff and students. 
 
Heather will report at the meeting on the progress made.  
 

YC.6  THE CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE'S PLAN   
 
Heather will report at the meeting.  
 

YC.7  THE BIG DEBATE   
 
Those  present will debate the following topic:- 
 
Should the age of consent to have sex in this country change from 16? 
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 Minutes of: YOUTH CABINET 

 
 Date of Meeting: 16 September 2014 

 
 Present: Councillors P Heneghan, D Jones,  E  O'Brien and 

S Southworth 
 

 Also in 
attendance: 

Robyn Clegg-Gibson 
Lizzie Cook 
Emily Davidson 
Paul Edwards 
Zak Ford- Williams 
Molly Healy 
Anna Louise Howarth (in the Chair) 
Emily Kay 
Harriet Potts 
Sam Richardson 
Hayley Taylor 
Bradley Weatherby 
 
 

 Public Attendance: 
 

 No members of the public were present at the meeting. 

 Apologies for Absence:
                                        

Councillor G Campbell, Councillor J Frith, Councillor 
K Hussain and Councillor N Parnell 
 

 

YC.1  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 

There were no interests declared at the meeting. 
 

YC.2  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING  
 

It was agreed: 
 
That the minutes of the last meeting be approved as a correct and signed by the 
Chair. 
 
 

YC.3  HEALTHIER TOGETHER - A REVIEW OF HEALTH AND CARE IN 
MANCHESTER  

 
Dr Cathy Fines representing the CCG attended the meeting to explain the current 
consultation that was being carried out in relation to healthcare across Greater 
Manchester. 
 
The Members of the Cabinet received the consultation pack which set out the need 
for change across Greater Manchester, proposed changes to primary care, 
Community based care and hospital services. 
 
Work had already started in relation to extended GP opening hours with Radcliffe 
residents having access to their GP from 8am to 8pm weekdays and weekend 
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appointments to 6pm. This was also due to be rolled out across Bury from 
December 2014. 
 
It was explained that the Healthier Together consultation was clinically led and 
had been developed following input from Doctors, Nurses and other clinicians 
across Greater Manchester who were concerned that there was not a consistent 
service across the conurbation. It was also explained that no hospital in Greater 
Manchester met all of the standards set out in relation to acute medicine or 
surgery. 
 
There had been many factors considered when coming up with the proposals 
contained within the consultation document; 
 

• The amount of money needed to set up and run a local General and a 
Specialist Hospital; 

• The number of doctors and nurses available to work in each single service; 
• The travel time to get to Specialist Hospitals and how it will affect patients; 

and 
• The hospital buildings, wards and operating theatres that are available. 

 
The consultation document contained eight options. There were 12 hospitals 
across Greater Manchester and of these 12 three had already been designated as 
specialist hospitals due to their location and the services they currently offered, 
they were; 
 
Manchester Royal Infirmary (MRI) 
Salford Royal Hospital 
Royal Oldham Hospital. 
 
MRI and Salford Royal must be specialist hospitals to continue to provide services 
that are not provided anywhere else – specialised paediatric at Royal Manchester 
Children’s Hospital (Located within the MRI) and the adult neuroscience service at 
Salford Royal. 
 
Trafford General Hospital and Rochdale Infirmary do not provide any of the 
services that are being considered within the review so they will not be considered 
within the review. 
 
Three had been identified as local General hospitals; North Manchester General 
Hospital, Fairfield General Hospital and Trafford General Hospital. These sites had 
already been designated as Local Generals due to the service provision already 
agreed with their local CCGs. 
 
This leaves four hospitals to be considered; Royal Bolton Hospital, Royal Albert 
Edward Infirmary (Wigan), Stepping Hill Hospital (Stockport) and Wythenshawe 
Hospital. The options within the consultation document were whether one or two 
of the remaining four are chosen to become Specialist Hospital Sites. 
 
The consultation document included tables setting out specific factors relating to 
each option and scoring that had been undertaken in relation to these options. 
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Those present were encouraged to fill out the consultation documents provided 
which would give a wider demographic of responses. 
 
It was agreed: 
 
That Dr Fines be thanked for her attendance. 
 

YC.4  CIRCLES OF INFLUENCE  
 

Heather reported that the primary and the secondary Circles of Influence had 
been held and the key findings had been collated. 
 
Those present were asked to split into groups to discuss and prioritise the 
findings. One topic would be identified for the Youth Cabinet to campaign about. 
 
Following discussion the following topics were identified:- 
 

• Finding 4. Mental Health and Young People - Young people want more 
support in school around mental health issues. 

• Finding 17. Young People and Transport – Young people want to feel safer 
using public transport. 

• Finding 8. Pastoral Support – Young people want more opportunities to 
access adults they can talk to. Young people want an independent person in 
schools who can mediate between staff and students. 

 
It was agreed: 
 
That Key Finding 8 – Pastoral Support would be Youth Cabinet campaign for the 
coming year. 
 

YC.5  TAKEOVER DAY  
 

Heather reported that in previous years young people had been given the 
opportunity to takeover a job for a day. 
 
The takeover day this year was scheduled to be held on Friday 21 November 
2014. 
 
Previously young people had taken over jobs within the Council. 
 
Those present were asked where they would like to take over for a day and the 
following suggestions were put forward:- 
 

• Takeover a school for a day 

• Police 

• Social Services within Council 

• Takeover a fire station 

• Courts – Hold a mock Trial  

• Council 
 
Heather stated that she would contact the various services to see if something 
could be arranged. 
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YC.6  UKYP ELECTION/MAKE YOUR MARK  
 

Emily Kay, the youth MP for Bury and Sam Richardson from Make your Mark 
attended the meeting to ask what the debate at UK Youth Parliament should be.  
 
It was explained that the UK Youth Parliament’s annual sitting in the House of 
Commons would be held at Parliament Week which was running from 14 to 20 
November and would be televised live on the Parliament Channel. 
 
Parliament Week was an annual national awareness week which aims to build 
greater awareness, understanding and engagement with parliamentary democracy 
in the UK. 
 
It was reported that the benefits of this event to MYPs and their constituents are 
numerous, to name a few: 
 

• Allows MYPs to represent their constituents 
• Gives UKYP a national mandate 
• Legitimatises the work of UKYP 
• Provides statistical evidence of what young people across the UK want 

changed 
• Allows Local Authorities to back up their own campaigns with further 

evidence 
• Launches the 2014 UKYP national campaign with immediate effect 
• Provides all MYPs with actions to take following the debate 

 
The topics which were being considered for the debate were reported as:-  
 

• Votes at 16 
• Fund our youth services, don’t cut them 

• A curriculum to prepare us for life 

• Mental Health 

• Work experience 

• Bring back exam resits in maths and English in English schools. 

• Young people should be directly involved in making laws. 

• Everyone should be paid at least the living wage of £7.65 per hour 

• Give young people a choice in improving their communities. 

• Euthanasia 
 
The topic that received the most votes would be debate. 
 
All those present were asked to take ballot papers and give them out to as many 
young people as possible in order that as many votes as possible would be cast. 
 
It was also reported that votes could be cast online at www.mym.mi-vote.com 
 
It was agreed: 
 
That Emily and Sam be thanked for their report. 
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YC.7  THE BIG DEBATE  
 

SHOULD CANNABIS BE LEGALISED 
 
All of the young people present were asked to decide whether they felt that 
cannabis should be legalised in the UK. 
 
A debate then took place with a vote at the end. 
 
A decision could not be agreed upon as the vote was tied. 
 
It was agreed: 
 
That a debate take place at the next meeting on the issue of “should the age of 
consent for sex be changed from 16?” 
 

YC.8  ANY OTHER BUSINESS/ISSUES FOR THE NEXT MEETING  
 

Those present were asked if they had any issues to raise in any other business. 
 
Nothing was raised. 
 
Members were asked for any topic ideas to be discussed at the next meeting of 
the Youth Cabinet and the following ideas were suggested:- 
 
Make your Mark – update 
Anti Social Behaviour 
Parks and Countryside 
Treacle Campaign 
 
 
 
 
 
Anna Louise Howarth   
Chair  
 
(Note:  The meeting started at 5.00 pm and ended at 7.00 pm) 
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